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Berean Spirit
“... they received the word with all readiness of mind, and searched the scriptures daily, whether those things were so.” 

                                                                                                                                                                          (Acts 17:10-11)

The people who will now see what 
is soon to come upon us by what is be-
ing transacted before us, will no longer 
trust in human inventions, and will feel 
that the Holy Spirit must be recognized, 
received, presented before the people, 
that they may contend for the glory of 
God, and work everywhere in the by-
ways and highways of life, for the sav-
ing of the souls of their fellow-men.

O how we need the divine Presence! 
For the baptism of the Holy Spirit, ev-
ery worker should be breathing out his 
prayers to God. Companies should be 
gathered together to call upon God for 
special help, for heavenly wisdom, that 

the people of God may know how to 
plan and devise and execute the work. 
Especially should men pray that the 
Lord will choose his agents, and baptize 
his missionaries with the Holy Spirit. 
For ten days the disciples prayed before 
the Pentecostal blessing came. It needed 
all that time to bring them to an under-
standing of what it meant to offer effec-
tual prayer, drawing nearer and nearer 
to God, confessing their sins, humbling 
their hearts before God, and by faith be-
holding Jesus, and becoming changed 
into his image. When the blessing did 
come, it filled all the place where they 
were assembled; and endowed with 
power, they went forth to do effectual 
work for the Master.

We should pray as earnestly for the 
descent of the Holy Spirit as the disci-
ples prayed on the day of Pentecost. If 
they needed it at that time, we need it 
more today. Moral darkness, like a fu-
neral pall, covers the earth. All manner 
of false doctrines, heresies, and Satanic 
deceptions are misleading the minds of 
men. Without the Spirit and power of 
God, it will be in vain that we labor to 
present the truth. We must have the Holy 
Spirit to sustain us in the conflict; “for 
we wrestle not against flesh and blood, 
but against principalities, against pow-

ers, against the rulers of the darkness of 
this world, against spiritual wickedness 
in high places.”

We cannot fall as long as we hope 
and trust in God. Let every soul of us, 
ministers and people, say, as did Paul, 
“I therefore so run, not as uncertainly; 
so fight I, not as one that beateth the 
air,” but with a holy faith and hope, in 
expectation of winning the prize. Say 
to your soul, “Hope thou in God; for I 
shall yet praise him, who is the health 
of my countenance and my God.” By 
precept and example encourage faith, 
confidence, assurance. This is the work 
of the Comforter, and it is your work to 
co-operate with God’s agencies.

It is true that every moment is pre-
cious, and not one of them is to be wast-
ed; but it is when you obtain the grace of 
the Holy Spirit through faith in God that 
you are qualified for the performance of 
your various duties, and can work with 
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an eye single to the glory of God. Look 
at the days and weeks and months of the 
past, and see if your life service has not 
been one long, complicated robbery of 
God, because you have failed to remem-
ber him, and have left eternity out of your 
reckoning. By neglecting spiritual things, 
you have not only robbed your own soul, 
but the souls of your family; for by seek-
ing temporal enrichment to the neglect 
of heavenly enlightenment, you have not 
been in a condition, either physically or 
mentally, to educate and train your chil-
dren to keep the way of the Lord.

You have a serious, solemn work 
to do to prepare the way of the Lord. 
You need the heavenly unction, and you 
may have it. “Whatsoever ye shall ask 
the Father in my name, he will give it 
you. Hitherto have ye asked nothing in 
my name: ask, and ye shall receive, that 
your joy may be full.” There needs to 
be an elevating, uplifting power, a con-

stant growth in the knowledge of God 
and the truth, on the part of one who 
is seeking the salvation of souls. If the 
minister utters words drawn from the 
living oracles of God; if he believes in, 
and expects the co-operation of, Christ, 
whose servant he is; if he hides self and 
exalts Jesus, the world’s Redeemer, his 
words will reach the hearts of his hear-
ers, and his work will bear the divine 
credentials. The Holy Spirit must be the 
living agency to convince of sin. The 
divine agent presents to the speaker the 
benefits of the sacrifice made upon the 
cross; and as the truth is brought in con-
tact with the souls present, Christ wins 
them to himself, and works to transform 
their nature. He is ready to help our in-
firmities, to teach, to lead, to inspire us 
with ideas that are of heavenly birth.

How little can men do in the work 
of saving souls, and yet how much 
through Christ, if they are imbued with 
his spirit! The human teacher cannot 
read the hearts of his hearers; but Je-
sus dispenses the grace that every soul 
needs. He understands the capabilities 
of man, his weakness and his strength. 
The Lord is working on the human 
heart; and a minister can be to the souls 
who are listening to his words, a savor 
of death unto death, turning them away 
from Christ; or, if he is consecrated, de-
votional, distrustful of self, but looking 
unto Jesus, he may be a savor of life 
unto life to souls who are already under 
the convicting power of the Holy Spirit, 
and in whose hearts the Lord is prepar-
ing the way for the messages which he 
has given to the human agent. Thus the 
heart of the unbeliever is touched, and 
it responds to the message of truth. “Ye 
are laborers together with God.” The 
convictions implanted in the heart, and 
the enlightenment of the understanding 
by the entrance of the word, work in 
perfect harmony. The truth brought be-
fore the mind, has power to arouse the 
dormant energies of the soul. The Spirit 
of God working in the heart, co-oper-

ates with the working of God through 
his human instrumentalities.

Again and again I have been shown 
that the people of God in these last days 
could not be safe in trusting in men, 
and making flesh their arm. The mighty 
cleaver of truth has taken them out of 
the world as rough stones that are to be 
hewed and squared and polished for the 
heavenly building. They must be hewed 
by the prophets with reproof, warning, 
admonition, and advice, that they may be 
fashioned after the divine Pattern; this is 
the specified work of the Comforter,—to 
transform heart and character, that men 
may keep the way of the Lord.

Many who are explaining the Scrip-
tures to others have not conscientiously 
and entirely surrendered mind and heart 
and life to the control of the Holy Spirit.

The message we have to bear is not 
a message that men need cringe to de-
clare. They are not to seek to cover it, 
to conceal its origin and purpose. Its ad-
vocates must be men who will not hold 
their peace day nor night. As those who 
have made solemn vows to God, and 
who have been commissioned as the 
messengers of Christ, as stewards of the 
mysteries of the grace of God, we are 
under obligation to declare faithfully 
the whole counsel of God. We are not to 
make less prominent the special truths 
that have separated us from the world, 
and made us what we are; for they are 
fraught with eternal interests. God has 
given us light in regard to the things that 
are now taking place in the last remnant 
of time, and with pen and voice we are 
to proclaim the truth to a world, not in a 
tame, spiritless way, but in demonstra-
tion of the Spirit and power of God.

But it is the life of Jesus Christ in the 
soul, it is the active principle of love im-
parted by the Holy Spirit, that alone will 
make the soul fruitful unto good works. 
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While we think we know what anti-
oxidants do, few of us know what anti-
oxidants actually are. And food manu-
facturers are fine with that; the less you 
know, the more likely you are to swal-
low the hype.

What are  
antioxidants?

Antioxidants are natural substanc-
es that may stop or limit the damage 
caused by free radicals. Your body uses 
antioxidants to stabilize the free rad-
icals. This keeps them from causing 
damage to other cells. Antioxidants can 
protect and reverse the damage caused 
by oxidation to some extent.

Where are  
antioxidants found?
Your body produces some anti-

oxidants to fight off the free radicals 
formed by normal body processes. Your 
body can also get antioxidants by eat-
ing a healthy diet. Examples of antiox-
idant-rich foods include fruits and veg-
etables that are high in nutrients such 
as vitamins A, C and E, beta-carotene, 
lutein, lycopene and selenium.

ANtiOXidANtS

Some people choose to take antiox-
idant supplements. Talk to your doctor 
if you are considering adding a supple-
ment to your diet. Many supplements 
do not contain a balance of vitamins, 
minerals and enzymes and can actually 
have a negative effect on your health.

What foods are  
good sources of  

antioxidants?

To get the most antioxidants, eat a 
diet that includes a healthy mix of col-
orful fruits and vegetables and other an-
tioxidant-rich vegan foods:

•	 Vitamin	A is found in dark-
ly colored orange or green vegetables 
(such as carrots, sweet potatoes, pump-
kin, and kale), and orange fruits such as 
cantaloupe, apricots, peaches, papayas, 
and mangoes..

•	 Vitamin	 C is found in most 
fruits and vegetables. Those with the 
highest amounts of vitamin C include 
papayas, strawberries, oranges, canta-
loupe and kiwi, as well as bell peppers, 
broccoli, Brussels sprouts, tomatoes, 
cauliflower and kale.

•	 Vitamin	 E is found in some 
nuts and seeds, including almonds, sun-
flower seeds, hazelnuts and peanuts. It 
can also be found in green leafy vegeta-
bles, such as spinach and kale, and in oils, 
such as soybean, sunflower, corn oil.

•	 Beta-carotene is found in 
colorful fruits and vegetables, includ-
ing carrots, peas, cantaloupe, apricots, 
papayas, mangoes, peaches, pumpkin, 
apricots, broccoli, sweet potatoes and 
squash. It can also be found in some 
leafy green vegetables, including beet 
greens, spinach and kale.

•	 Lutein is found in green leafy 
vegetables, such as spinach, collards 
and kale, broccoli, corn, peas, papayas 
and oranges.

•	 Lycopene is found in pink 
and red fruits and vegetables, such as 
pink grapefruit, watermelon, apricots 
and tomatoes.

•	 Selenium is found in cereals 
(corn, wheat and rice), nuts, legumes, 
bread and pasta.

There’s no doubt that antioxidants 
can be good for you. But to maximize 
their benefit, we first have to strip away 
some assumptions.

assumptions

Free	radicals	must	be	destroyed.	

Not so fast.

The basics: Antioxidants fight free 
radicals, which are unstable molecules 
in the body that can cause DNA mu-
tation. Even though free radicals have 
been linked to serious conditions like 
heart disease, Parkinson’s, and can-
cer, they aren’t necessarily villains — 
they’re by-products of a basic metabol-
ic process called oxidation. “They’re 
absolutely essential to life,” says Jeffrey 
Blumberg, Ph.D., director of the anti-
oxidants lab at Tufts University. “For 
example, immune cells will shoot free 
radicals onto invading bacteria in order 
to kill them. They’re an important part 
of the body’s defenses.”

Too many free radicals, on the other 
hand, are harmful. Pollutants, cigarette 
smoke, and sun overexposure can gen-
erate so many free radicals that your 
normal antioxidant defenses become 

Continued on page 7
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“And I, if I be lifted up from the 
earth, will draw all men unto me.”(John 
12:32)

“The message of Revelation 14 is 
the message that we are to bear to the 
world. It is the bread of life for these 
last days.” {8T 27.1}

Through a series of divine providenc-
es and by the Holy Spirit’s workings, the 
Godhead message came to our family 
some fifteen years ago. But it took a few 
more years of serious study before we 
were able to share the message with oth-
ers. When we began to share the mes-
sage with others the church leaders were 
not happy with us anymore. So sepa-
ration from the organized SDA church 
was the inevitable result for our family 
and a number of others. 

“The third angel’s message must 
do its work of separating from the 
churches a people who will take 
their stand on the platform of eternal 
truth.” {6T 61.2}  

“The third angel’s message, embrac-
ing the messages of the first and second 
angels, is the message for this time. We 

are to raise aloft the banner on which is 
inscribed: “The commandments of God, 
and the faith of Jesus.” The world is 
soon to meet the great Lawgiver over His 
broken law. This is not the time to put out 
of sight the great issues before us. God 
calls upon His people to magnify the law 
and make it honorable.”  {8T 197.2}  

After our separation from the or-
ganization we began to publish small 
tracts and books about the Godhead 
message and the three angels’ messages 
to share the truth more effectively. Over 
the years the eyes of some people were 
opened to see the Bible truth about the 
Father, Son and the Holy Spirit along 
with the three angels’ messages. 

Through the providence of God 
Sister Ye from Canada came to visit us 
a few years ago. After she read all of 
our published books she encouraged us 
to print the books in English and send 
them to the States. After we prayed 
about it we felt that God was leading us 
to proceed with the work.

For some years we have been print-
ing with a company that was located in 
a complex of printing companies in the 
heart of Seoul which is the capital of 
South Korea. While this company was 
adequate for small printing demands we 
felt the need to work with a bigger com-
pany that would print for a lesser cost 
and better quality. We thought that we 
had found such a company in a print-
ing business that was in another city 
near Seoul. This city is well known for 
hosting multiple professional printing 
corporations. Thinking that our search 
had finally ended, we even managed to 
take a trip there to personally meet with 
the manager and begin serious business. 

After our meeting with him it seemed 
like we were going to print with them, 
however, the manager informed us that 
we would have to wait until the end of 
the holidays (this was in the end of Feb-
ruary during the lunar New Year holi-
day season). Following the holidays we 
contacted the manager to begin busi-
ness, but he kept putting us off with var-
ious reasons. After several unsuccessful 
attempts to do business with them, we 
came up with the conclusion that we 
had better start searching for another 
business to do our printing. 

After some more searching around 
God helped us to find a bigger printing 
company that would print our entire or-
der of books for a much better price in 
a shorter period. This price included the 
cost of high quality shipping boxes that 
were required by the shipping compa-
ny. The previous company had estimat-
ed the price of the shipping boxes alone 
to be around a thousand dollars. What 
seemed like a delay and a hitch for us 
was God’s hand of providence arrang-
ing even the minutest details of which 
we were not aware.

The printing of the books was solved 
by God’s providence by early May, yet 
there was another challenge that we had 
to meet. The printed books had to be 
shipped to the US by the end of June. 
We had arranged the shipping with one 
company that seemed to offer a reason-
able price during the winter months, but 
they could not give us the exact price 
and shipping details until the books 
were printed out and arranged in boxes 
and pallets. By the time the books were 
printed out it was already mid-May. 

Stephen and Saci Noyes had gra-
ciously offered to help our ministry to 

Gospel Outreach
by Kimberly Skucy

From the left: Sister Amy, Sister Ye, and  
Sister Kimberly
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get the books to the States and had also 
offered to receive the books at their 
place. But in order for us to proceed with 
the shipping we had to fill out some pa-
perwork to submit to the border customs 
of both countries. Even though the books 
were planned to be a donation, the books 
were considered an export article by cus-
toms. In order to get an export permit for 
the shipment both the sending and re-
ceiving party needed to have a business 
license. Thankfully, through the provi-
dence of God Stephen happened to have 
a business license and our ministry had 
a publishing license which helped us to 
proceed with the paperwork. 

Finally after a few more days the 
much-needed export and shipping per-
mit was finally obtained after multiple 
emails and filling out of paperwork 
by Stephen and us. And by the end of 
May the pallets of precious books were 
placed in a vessel headed on its way to 
the shores of the country which was 
described in the Bible as another beast 
with two horns like a lamb, and speaks 
as a dragon.

 The company had promised that 
the books would arrive in the States af-
ter 2 weeks, and that they would have 
it delivered to Stephen’s place after 
waiting one week for the shipment to 
be cleared by US border customs. So 
when we arrived in the States on the 
25th of June we were fully expecting 
the books to have arrived in Stephen’s 
place. As soon as we met Sister Ye who 
came to pick us up, she told us that she 
had been on the phone all day trying to 
get the books released from customs. It 
was the original plan to take the books 
on a road trip to share with the attend-
ees at a SDA convention the following 
week and it was already Thursday when 
all this occurred. While we were a lit-
tle bit worried what would happen if 
the books didn’t arrive by preparation 
day, we trusted in God who had led us 
thus far to arrange the affairs according 
to His timing. The next day on Friday 

morning, the phone rang with the ex-
citing news that the shipment of books 
was released from customs and was on 
its final journey on a truck headed for 
Stephen’s workshop. Again, God didn’t 
let us down, He had planned every-
thing to happen according to the best 
timing. What a joy it was to receive the 
intact boxes of precious books on Ste-
phen’s forklift and to see them safely 
stored away in his workshop. We are so 
grateful to God and the Noyes family 
for their willingness to help, and for 
providing the license, equipment and 
storage space that were essential for the 
books to come to the States. They also 
opened their home for us to stay and we 
are very grateful for the warm hospital-
ity they extended to us.

The titles of the books that we had 
published in English are The Last Mes-
sage of Mercy and The Rock of Eter-
nal Truth. The Last Message of Mercy 

is a compilation about the three angels’ 
messages from the Bible and the Spirit 
of prophecy, while The Rock of Eter-
nal Truth is a compilation about the 
Godhead message from the Spirit of 

Prophecy and some historical sources. 
Both books are targeted mainly toward 
those who are familiar with the Spirit of 
Prophecy and the Advent message.

It was the plan for our team of three 
ladies (Ye, Amy and Kimberly) to leave 
for a large SDA convention the next 
Sunday on a road trip that would cover 
more than 2000 miles. Rocky and Sister 
Ye from Canada had graciously allowed 
us to use their pickup to go there. Even 
though we had some air conditioning 
problems in the beginning, God helped 
us to fix it through a brother who lived 
nearby. Through the protection of our 
heavenly Father and His holy angels, we 
safely finally arrived at our destination 
right on time for the convention.

As we began to share our books with 
the attendees there were some opposition 
from the power of darkness now and then 
but we could see that God had arranged 
divine appointments for His truth. 

One day as Amy was walking 
around she saw a family sitting on the 
floor of a large hall. She noticed that the 
parents were intently looking at a book. 
She was impressed to go there and talk 

Continued on page 10
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Upcoming	Event	in	the	USA
Come and join us!

When:  
Sabbath, December 19, 2015

Where: 
Wenatchee Community Center
504 S Chelan Ave., Wenatchee WA

Contact: 
Coming Home Ministry —Stephen 
and Saci [Shotzie] Noyes
(509) 782-2439

COMMUNION—WashINgtON state

Our Need of the Holy Spirit
Continued from page 2

The love of Christ is the force and pow-
er of every message for God that ever 
fell from human lips.

When one is fully emptied of self, 
when every false god is cast out of the 
soul, the vacuum is supplied by the in-
flowing of the Spirit of Christ. Such a 
one has the faith which works by love 
and purifies the soul from every moral 
and spiritual defilement. The Holy Spir-
it, the Comforter, can work upon the 
heart, influencing and directing, so that 
he enjoys spiritual things. He is “after 
the spirit,” and he minds the things of 
the Spirit. He has no confidence in self; 
Christ is all and in all. Truth is constant-
ly being unfolded by the Holy Spirit; he 
receives with meekness the engrafted 
word, and he gives the Lord all the glo-
ry, saying, “God has revealed them to us 
by his Spirit.” “Now we have received, 
not the spirit of the world, but the Spirit 
which is of God; that we might know 
the things which are freely given to us of 

God.” The Spirit that reveals, also works 
in him the fruits of righteousness. Christ 
is in him “a well of water, springing up 
into everlasting life.” He is a branch of 
the True Vine, and bears rich clusters of 
fruit to the glory of God. What is the 
character of the fruit borne?—“The 
fruit of the Spirit is love.” Mark the 
words,—love, not hatred; it is joy, not 
discontent and mourning; peace, not 
irritation, anxiety and manufactured 
trials. It is “long-suffering, gentleness, 
goodness, faith, meekness, temper-
ance: against such there is no law.”

Those who have this spirit will be 
earnest laborers together with God; the 
heavenly intelligences co-operate with 
them, and they go weighted with the 
spirit of the message of truth which they 
bear. They are a spectacle to the world, 
to angels, and to men. They are enno-
bled, refined, through the sanctification 
of the Spirit and belief of the truth. They 
have not brought into the treasury of the 
soul wood, hay, stubble, but gold, sil-
ver, and precious stones. They speak 
words of solid sense, and from the trea-
sures of the heart bring forth pure and 

sacred things according to the example 
of Christ.

Day after day is passing into eter-
nity, bringing us nearer to the close of 
probation. Now we must pray as never 
before for the Holy Spirit to be more 
abundantly bestowed upon us, and we 
must look for its sanctifying influence 
to come upon the workers, that the peo-
ple for whom they labor may know that 
they have been with Jesus and learned 
of him. We need spiritual eyesight now 
as never before, that we may see afar 
off, and that we may discern the snares 
and designs of the enemy, and as faith-
ful watchmen proclaim the danger. We 
need spiritual power that we may take 
in, as far as the human mind can, the 
great subjects of Christianity, and how 
far-reaching are its principles.

When God’s people humble the soul 
before him, individually seeking his 
Holy Spirit with all the heart, there will 
be heard from human lips such a testi-
mony as is represented in this scripture: 
“After these things I saw another angel 
come down from heaven, having great 
power; and the earth was lightened with 
his glory.” There will be faces aglow 
with the love of God, there will be lips 
touched with holy fire, saying, “The 
blood of Jesus Christ his Son cleanseth 
us from all sin.”

Those who are under the influence 
of the Spirit of God will not be fanat-
ical, but calm, steadfast, free from ex-
travagance. But let all who have had the 
light of truth shining clear and distinct 
upon their pathway, be careful how they 
cry peace and safety. Be careful what 
influence you exert at this time.

When the Holy Spirit was poured 
out upon the early church, “the whole 
multitude of them that believed were of 
one heart and of one soul.” The Spirit of 
Christ made them one. This is the fruit 
of abiding in Christ.

Continued on page 8



www.cominghomeministry.org PAGE 7

Coming Home ministry                                                   DeCemBer, 2015 - NO. 22

Antioxidants
Continued from page 3

overwhelmed, leaving you vulnerable 
to cell damage and disease. Some re-
searchers also link free-radical oxida-
tion with aging.

That’s where antioxidants come in. 
“We need to make sure we have adequate 
antioxidant defenses to combat all the ex-
cess free radicals,” says Blumberg. 

All	antioxidants	are		
created	equal.	

Not even close.

Any molecule that protects your 
cells against oxidation is technically an 
antioxidant, says Joe Vinson, Ph.D., a 
professor of chemistry at the University 
of Scranton, in Pennsylvania. But don’t 
assume that all antioxidants operate the 
same way, Blumberg warns. “You can’t 
say, ‘Well, I’m not going to worry about 
taking in enough vitamin E, because I 
take lots of vitamin C.’ All the vitamin 
C in the world won’t substitute for vita-
min E,” says Blumberg.

Some antioxidants excel at fighting 
certain types of free radicals (there are 
different varieties of those, too) while 
others are effective only in specific 
parts of a cell. Still others can battle free 
radicals only under the right conditions.

“Think of antioxidants as an army,” 
he says. “You need generals, lieuten-
ants, corporals, privates, and others with 
specific duties. You can’t fight an ene-
my with only generals.” So how do you 
create an effective defense system in the 
battle for your life? By building a multi-
pronged counteroffensive—er, diet.

Do this:

Branch out and 
try something new 
in the produce 
aisle. In a 2006 
study, researchers 
at Colorado State 
University found 
that people who 
ate the widest va-
riety of fruits and 
vegetables had 
the most DNA 
protection.

All	antioxidants	come	from		
fruits	and	vegetables.	

Nope.

The entire plant kingdom—includ-
ing beans, nuts, seeds, and grains—is 
awash in antioxidants, according to 
a recent study from the University of 
Scranton. That’s because all plants pro-
duce antioxidants to fight against pred-
ators and UV rays, says Vinson. It’s im-
portant to steer clear of refined grains, 
though; they’ve been stripped of most 
of their antioxidant benefits.

Even meat, dairy products, and eggs 
contain some antioxidants, which main-
ly come from the nutrient-rich plants 
the animals fed on.

Do this: Eat whole-grain foods, 
beans, nuts, and seeds regularly.

If	I	exercise	and	take	antioxidant	
supplements,	I’ll	be	superfit.	

Maybe not.

Working out leads to more oxidation 
and an increase in free radicals. That’s 

not a bad thing. “Since free-radical pro-
duction is a normal response to exercise, 
taking a large dose of antioxidants right 
after a workout could interfere with the 
natural, beneficial response to exercise,” 
says nutritionist Alan Aragon, M.S., a 
Men’s Health weight-loss expert.

Antioxidant-fortified	foods		
are	healthier.	

Not really.

If you’re relying on processed foods 
to supplement your antioxidant intake, 
you may be surprised to find that many 
processed foods have relatively small 
amounts of just one or two kinds. Since 
variety is critical, you probably aren’t 
making up for lost ground.

The best way to get antioxidants is 
by eating a diet with lots of vegetables, 
fruits, whole grains, seeds and nuts. 
Variety is also important. If you take 
a multi-vitamin supplement, be care-
ful. Too much of some nutrients from 
supplements rather than foods, such as 
vitamins E and A or selenium, can be 
harmful. Be sure to talk to your doctor 
before taking any vitamin supplements.

Source Materials: 
FamilyDoctor.org -  

Antioxidants: What You Need to Know;  
http://familydoctor.org/familydoctor/en/

prevention-wellness/food-nutrition/nutrients/
antioxidants-what-you-need-to-know.html

nbcnews.com - 5 things you need to know about 
antioxidants

by Maria Masters; http://www.nbcnews.com/
id/38222254/ns/health-diet_and_nutrition/t/
things-you-need-know-about-antioxidants/#.

Vkk0q2AjmK0
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Our Need of the Holy Spirit
Continued from page 6

Jesus longs to bestow the heavenly 
endowment in large measure upon his 
people. Prayers are ascending to God 
daily for the fulfillment of the prom-
ise; and not one of the prayers put up 
in faith is lost. Christ ascended on high, 
leading captivity captive, and gave 
gifts unto men. When, after Christ’s 
ascension, the Spirit came down as 
promised, like a rushing, mighty wind, 
filling the whole place where the dis-
ciples were assembled, what was the 
effect?—Thousands were converted in 
a day. We have taught, we have expect-
ed that an angel is to come down from 
heaven, that the earth will be lightened 
with his glory, when we shall behold 
an ingathering of souls similar to that 
witnessed on the day of Pentecost.

Amid the confusion of delusive 
doctrines, the Spirit of God will be a 
guide and a shield to those who have 
not resisted the evidences of truth. He 
silences every other voice than that 
which comes from him who is the truth 
and the life. God gives to every soul op-
portunity to hear the voice of the True 
Shepherd, to receive the knowledge of 
God and our Saviour. When the heart 
receives this truth as a precious trea-
sure, Christ is formed within, the hope 
of glory, while the whole heavenly uni-
verse exclaims, Amen and amen! We 
have absolute need of the regenerating 
power of the Holy Spirit. We have no 
time to confer with flesh and blood.

We have need of divine illumina-
tion. Every individual is striving to 
become a center of influence; and un-
til God works for his people, they will 
not see that subordination to God is the 
only safety for any soul. His transform-
ing grace upon human hearts will lead 
to unity that has not yet been realized; 
for all who are assimilated to Christ will 

be in harmony with one another. The 
Holy Spirit will create unity.

“He shall glorify me.” “This is life 
eternal, that they might know thee, the 
only true God, and Jesus Christ whom 
thou hast sent.” The Holy Spirit glori-
fies God by so revealing his character to 
his people that he becomes the object of 
their supreme affections, and by making 
manifest his character in them.

They see clearly that there never 
was any righteousness in the world but 
his, no excellence in the world but that 
derived from him. When the Spirit was 
poured out from on high, the church 
was flooded with light, but Christ was 
the source of that light; his name was 
on every tongue, his love filled every 
heart. So it will be when the angel that 
comes down from heaven having great 
power shall lighten the whole earth with 
his glory.

The church of Christ, enfeebled and 
defective as it may be, is the only ob-
ject on earth on which He bestows his 
supreme regard. While he extends to 
all the world his invitation to come to 
him and be saved, he commissions his 
angels to render divine help to every 
soul that cometh to him in repentance 
and contrition, and he comes personal-
ly by his Holy Spirit into the midst of 
his church.

The gift of his Holy Spirit, rich, 
full, and abundant, is to his church as 
an encompassing wall of fire, and the 
powers of hell shall not prevail against 
it. In their untainted purity and spotless 
perfection Christ looks upon his people 
as the reward of all his suffering, his 

humiliation, and his love, and the sup-
plement of his glory,—Christ the great 
center from which radiates all glory.

How can we stand in the day of test 
if we do not understand the words of 
Christ? He said: “These things have 
I spoken unto you, being yet present 
with you. But the Comforter, which is 
the Holy Ghost, whom the Father will 
send in my name, he shall teach you 
all things, and bring all things to your 
remembrance, whatsoever I have said 
unto you.” It is the Holy Spirit that is to 
bring to our remembrance the words of 
Christ. The theme Christ chose to dwell 
upon in his last discourse to his disci-
ples was that of the office of the Holy 
Spirit. He opened before them a wide 
tract of truth. They were to receive his 
words by faith, and the Comforter, the 
Holy Spirit, was to bring all things to 
their remembrance. The consolation 
given by Christ in this promise was 
found in the fact that the divine influ-
ence was to be with his followers to the 
end. But this promise is not accepted 
and believed by the people today, and 
therefore is not cherished by them, nor 
is its fulfillment seen in the experience 
of the church. The promise of the gift 
of the Spirit of God is left as a matter 
to be little considered by the church. It 
is not impressed upon the people, and 
the result is only that which might be 
expected,—spiritual drought, spiritu-
al darkness, spiritual declension and 
death. Minor matters occupy the mind 
and soul, but divine power which is 
necessary for the growth and prosper-
ity of the church, which would if pos-
sessed, bring all other blessings in its 
train, is lacking, although it is offered to 
us in infinite plenitude. Just as long as 
the church is satisfied with small things, 
it is disqualified to receive the great 
things of God.

But why do we not hunger and thirst 
after the gift of the Holy Spirit, since it 
is the means whereby the heart may be 
kept pure? The Lord designs that divine 

“
“ … the Spirit of God will be 
a guide and a shield to those 

who have not resisted the 
evidences of truth.”
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power shall co-operate with human ef-
fort. It is all-essential for the Christian 
to understand the meaning of the prom-
ise of the Holy Spirit just prior to the 
coming of our Lord Jesus the second 
time. Talk of it, pray for it, preach con-
cerning it; for the Lord is more willing 
to give the Holy Spirit than parents are 
to give good gifts to their children. “For 
God so loved the world, that he gave 
his only begotten Son, that whosoever 
believeth in him should not perish, but 
have everlasting life.”

We are living in the last days, when 
error of a most deceptive character is 
accepted and believed, while truth is 
discarded. The Lord will hold both min-
isters and people responsible for the 
light which shines in our day. God calls 
upon all who claim to believe present 
truth to work diligently in gathering up 
the precious jewels of truth, and placing 
them in their position in the framework 
of the gospel. Let them shine in all their 
divine beauty and loveliness, that the 
light may flash forth amid the moral 
darkness. This cannot be accomplished 
without the aid of the Holy Spirit, but 
with the aid of the Spirit we can do all 
things. When we are endowed with the 
Holy Spirit, we by faith take hold of 
infinite power. There is nothing to be 

lost of that which comes from God. The 
Saviour of the world sends his divine 
messenger to the soul, that men may dig 
for the truth, that by its revelation they 
may dispel the multitude of errors. This 
is the Christian’s work.

The work of the Holy Spirit is im-
measurably great. It is from this source 
that power and efficiency come to the 
worker for God; and the holy Spirit is 
the Comforter, as the personal pres-
ence of Christ to the soul. He who 
looks to Christ in simple, child-like 
faith, is made a partaker of the divine 
nature through the agency of the Holy 
Spirit. When led by the Spirit of God, 
the Christian may know that he is 
made complete in Him who is the head 
of all things. As Christ was glorified on 
the day of Pentecost, so will he again 
be glorified in the closing work of the 
gospel, when he shall prepare a peo-
ple to stand the final test, in the closing 
conflict of the great controversy.

When the earth is lightened with 
the glory of God, we shall see a work 
similar to that which was wrought 
when the disciples, filled with the Holy 
Spirit, proclaimed the power of a risen 
Saviour. The light of heaven penetrat-
ed the darkened minds of those who 
had been deceived by the enemies of 
Christ, and the false representation of 
him was rejected; for through the effi-

cacy of the Holy Spirit, they now saw 
him exalted to be a Prince and Saviour, 
to give repentance unto Israel, and re-
mission of sins. Christ was glorified 
through the power of the Holy Spirit 
resting upon men.

The revelation of Christ by the Holy 
Spirit brought to them a realizing sense 
of his power and majesty, and they 
stretched forth their hands unto him by 
faith, saying, “I believe.” Thus it was in 
the time of the early rain; but the latter 
rain will be more abundant. The Saviour 
of men will be glorified, and the earth 
will be lightened with the bright shining 
of the beams of his righteousness. He 
is the fountain of light, and light from 
the gates ajar has been shining upon the 
people of God, that they may lift him 
up in his glorious character before those 
who sit in darkness.

It is Christ in his fullness as a 
sin-pardoning Saviour, that the sinner 
must see; for the unparalleled love of 
Christ, through the agency of the Holy 
Spirit, will bring conviction and con-
version to the hardened heart.

O that we as a people might hum-
ble our hearts before God, and plead 
with him for the endowment of the 
Holy Spirit!

Source Material: 
Ellen White: The Home Missionary, 

November 1, 1893

“It is all-essential for the Christian to understand the mean-
ing of the promise of the Holy Spirit just prior to the coming 

of our Lord Jesus the second time. Talk of it, pray for it, 
preach concerning it; for the Lord is more willing to give the 
Holy Spirit than parents are to give good gifts to their chil-
dren. …  When we are endowed with the Holy Spirit, we by 
faith take hold of infinite power. There is nothing to be lost 

of that which comes from God.”
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Gospel Outreach
Continued from page 5

with them. As she approached and 
asked what book they were studying, 
they showed The Trinity which was 
co-authored by three theologians. Amy 
was impressed to share the Biblical 
truth with them about the Father, the 
Son and the Holy Spirit regardless of 
their reaction. Surprisingly they were 
very sincere and open to the truth that 
Amy shared and happily received the 
two books, The Last Message of Mer-
cy and The Rock of Eternal Truth. After 
parting with them, several hours later 
they ran into each other again, and the 
couple offered a prayer for Amy, and 
even donated some money for the work.

Another time as Amy was entering 
the restroom, one lady recognized her 
and was happily surprised to see her 
there. Twenty-three years ago they had 
worked together as missionaries in Rus-
sia and had not seen each other since. 
It was another divine appointment to 
share the truth and the books with her.

Another day there was a lady who 
was casually looking through The Rock 
of Eternal Truth which Kimberly had 
shown to her. When she came to the 
section in the book about the Holy Spir-
it her interest was aroused. Kimberly 
overheard her mentioning to a friend 
that was right next to her that she had 
been recently studying about the Holy 
Spirit from the Spirit of Prophecy. She 
was very interested and appreciative for 
the books. There were a couple more 
divine appointments and through God’s 
help by the end of the convention we 
were able to share all the books and 
tracts that we took with us. 

Here is a testimony from a contact 
who had received the books from a 
friend who was at the convention:

“Hi, I read your compiled book the 
last message of mercy. The book has 

changed our lives, and we are praying 
for God to change our life to His image. 
Thank you and God bless you.~”

“We received a copy from a friend 
who was in __. That was the first copy 
which you compiled that we saw, and 
we hoping to read more. Thank you, 
may the peace of our lord Jesus be with 
you and your family.”

We had also shipped similar Korean 
books about the Godhead message for 
distribution to the SDA Korean-Amer-
icans in the States. We returned to 

Washington State after the convention 
and began to work on our next project 
which was to mail these books to a few 
thousand Korean families. Since we 
had bulk mailed Godhead books to all 
the SDA churches in Korea a few times, 
we were quite familiar with the simple 
and efficient way of handling the mail 
in Korea. So we had anticipated it to be 
the same way with the US Postal ser-
vice. But once we got to the US postal 
service counter and explained to them 
what we were intending to do, they 

curtly informed us that there was abso-
lutely no way for them to handle that 
many books and that they would not ac-
cept the packages unless we purchased 
stamps for each envelope. We tried to 
see if we could purchase stamps for the 
few thousand envelopes, but were in-
formed again that they cannot guarantee 
how soon those stamps would be avail-
able for us to purchase. By this time we 
had only a few more days left until we 
had to head back to Korea. Thankfully, 
on the last Sunday of our stay a number 
of volunteers (Sister Lydia, and her two 
boys Michael and Zechariah, the Noyes 
family of Stephen, Saci, Sarah, Jared, 
and Darla) had graciously offered to 
come and help us make the packages. 
The children were so helpful that they 
even created play out of the work by 
vying with each other to see who would 
build the highest skyscraper out of the 
stacked packages. The packing project 
that was expected to take at least two 
days was finished before evening by the 
participation of many willing hearts and 
hands. Praise God! May God’s bless-
ings and rewards be upon those hearts 
and hands!

Even though the packaging was 
done, there were not enough stamps 
to mail the books. So we had to check 
around for more mailing options, and 
finally decided to use a third party web-
site that sold and printed stamps online. 
Once we decided to use that company, 
we had to spend many more hours on 
the computer to prepare the addresses 
for the company’s software, and then 
the next few days were spent in pur-
chasing online credit, printing stamp 
labels, and sticking the labels on the 
packages. After all this work we were 
able to take the packages to the nearest 
post office at last.

Since Sister Ye’s pickup was not big 
enough to take all of the packages to 
the post office, Stephen and Saci gra-
ciously offered the use of their pickup. 
When the postmaster saw the huge pile 

One load of the packaged books that 
were mailed out



www.cominghomeministry.org PAGE 11

Coming Home ministry                                                   DeCemBer, 2015 - NO. 22

Think about These Things ...
THE	GOSPEL	IN	A	NUTSHELL

by David Clayton

In 2005 for the first time I re-
alized what it means that Jesus is 
called “the last Adam.” God helped 
me to see how this truth ties in with 
the truth about the godhead and I re-
ceived deep and wonderful insights 
into the message of Christ’s righ-
teousness. This has been the main 
focus of my message ever since.

First of all, Christ had to take our 
fallen nature or else He could not 
have saved humanity. He inherited 
this fallen nature from His mother 
Mary. He had to become one of us, 
He had to take Adam’s place, under 
the curse of sin where Adam and all 
humanity belonged because of Ad-
am’s choice. 

But Jesus also needed to have the 
nature of God or else He could never 

have conquered sin as a mere man, un-
der the curse of sin, where the human 
race rightfully belonged. So the truth is 
that physically, He possessed our hu-
man, fallen nature fully. However, in 
His spiritual nature, His mind, He was 
not like us. In His mind, He possessed 
the nature of the only begotten Son of 
God. So He was both the Son of man 
and the Son of God. If He was just an-
other man, He would have failed like 
every other man.

We all possess two natures, a phys-
ical and a spiritual. In the case of the 
children of Adam, both natures are fall-
en and sinful, but in the case of Christ, 
the Son of God and the Seed of the 
woman, the physical nature was fallen, 
subject to the limitations, weaknesses 
and tendencies caused by sin, but in His 
spiritual nature, He was not like us, no, 
no. He was the only begotten Son of 
God, come from heaven to dwell in a 

temple of (fallen) flesh. His mind was 
not like ours. It was this combination 
of humanity and divinity which over-
came sin.

Many teach that humanity is able 
to overcome with “the help of God”, 
but the truth is, only divinity can over-
come sin. Only Christ can conquer 
sin. No man is able to do so, even if 
God helps him. What we need is not 
“help,” what we need is the new life 
of Christ, the divine life which is the 
only thing which can overcome sin. 
We must be born again. He must live 
instead of us. This is the gospel.

This divine-human life is the life 
which we inherit when we are born 
again into Christ, the last Adam, the 
Father of the born-again human race. 
It is this new life which enables us to 
live like Christ because it is indeed, 
no longer we who live, but Christ 
who lives His life again in us.

of packages on the pickup trucks, there 
was an incredible look of amazement 
on his face. After we had filled the few 
carts at the post office, the postmaster 
refused to take any more, so we had to 
rush to Wenatchee with the rest of the 
packages before the post office closed 
for the day. A few more trips to the post 
office ended the mailing project, and 
the next day we were on a plane headed 
back to Korea. 

After we got back home we received 
a number of calls from people who had 
received our books. However, our most 
interesting contact was from a Korean 
brother in Alaska. A friend of his had 
shown him the books that he had re-
ceived in the mail. He called us to get 
additional books for himself and others. 
This brother shared with us his story of 

how he joined the SDA church and how 
he was never comfortable with the doc-
trine of the trinity. He even went to his 
church pastor to ask him not to force the 
trinity doctrine on him. He testified that 
he was very pleased to see the truth about 
the Godhead and the falsity of the trinity.

While there were some encourag-
ing contacts like these there were also 
some negative reports and comments 
on a SDA website from some individ-
uals who had received the books. Yet it 
is encouraging to remember that even 
the objectors of truth “can do nothing 
against the truth, but for the truth.” (2 
Corinthians 13:8)

“We trust in the Lord God of Israel. 
The truth will triumph and we mean to 
triumph with it.”  {3SM 178.3}

Finally, brethren, pray for us, that 
the word of the Lord may have [free] 
course, and be glorified, even as [it is] 
with you: (2 Thess 3:1)

Editor’s Note: to find these books online, visit 
their website at http://eng.3angels.org.
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Tasty Vegan Recipes

“BaRBEcuEd” TOfu

Ingredients:

• 1 box of firm tofu (freeze them over-
night)

• 3 tbsp. peanut butter
• 1/3 c. oil
• 1 tbsp. paprika
• 1/4 tsp. cayenne pepper
• 1/2 tsp. garlic power
• 2 tsp. salt

Tomato Sauce:
• 1 onion, chopped
• 4 cloves of garlic, minced
• 2 1/2 c. tomato sauce
• 1 1/2 tsp. dried parsley
• 1/4 c. water
• 2-3 tbsp. honey
• 1 tbsp. black-strap molasses
• 1 1/2 tsp. salt
• 1/2 c. lemon juice
• 2 tbsp. Bragg’s Liquid Aminos

Directions:

1. Thaw frozen tofu, squeeze, and 
cut  it in 1” x 3” strips.

2. Whisk together peanut butter, oil, 
paprika, cayenne, garlic powder, and salt. 

Roll tofu strips in creamy mixture and move 
them into a backing dish, layering them 
closely next to each other but not on each 
other. Marinate 45 minutes in oven 350 ºF.

3. Prepare tomato sauce: Saute on-
ion and garlic. Mix together in a separate 
bowl the tomato sauce, dried parsley, water, 
honey, molasses, and salt. Add to onion and 
garlic and bring it to boil. Reduce heat and 
simmer for 30 minutes.

4. Add lemon juice and Bragg’s 
to sauce. Simmer for another 10 minutes; 
meanwhile get tofu from oven and let it sit 
for 10 minutes.

5. Pour sauce over and in-between 
tofu strips and bake it for another 15- 
20 minutes.

Enjoy!


